Dear colleagues,
The EU and its Member States are facing numerous political and security challenges, both within and around its borders. The challenges have multiplied in scale and intensity and call for a common response based on our shared principles and values, dialogue, trust and solidarity. The recent terrorist acts in Europe have sent shockwaves throughout the continent. 
We have to ask ourselves why the life, with its fundamental values, enjoyed by us here in Europe, upsets some people to the extent that it makes them not only to argue, but also to kill and destroy?
The main confrontation in today’s world is based on conflict between open and closed worlds. The open world respects a person as they are. Regardless of your gender, skin colour, religion, sexual orientation, political views or age, you are respected and understood. And on the other hand, we have the closed world where the Big Brother is always right. Where all deviations from the standard are deplorable and therefore deserve punishment. Where the power is based on an enemy image, which needs to be recreated again and again. And unfortunately the enemy also has to be destroyed. The reason behind this violence is fear. The fear to lose power over the people in the repressed society. 
We in Estonia say that the fax destroyed the Soviet Union, and the Internet does not allow to restore it. This statement is true to a certain extent, because the information based on new technologies has even reached the countries where the access of citizens to the Internet is controlled like a state secret of the highest level.
Estonia, as a member of the Freedom Online Coalition, believes that freedom online contributes to the faster development of information and communication technologies and thereby increases the competitiveness of every country. Our goal is to increase the well-being of people, economic competitiveness and the efficiency of public administration, but it cannot be achieved without full respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms.
We are deeply concerned over the increasing and disproportionate attempts by states to block and filter Internet over the past few years. Too many governments are willing to block access to legitimate online content, and intimidate Internet users. All too often, are these actions conducted under the pretext of national security or public order and without appropriate safeguards respecting the rule of law. 
The greatest threat to the fundamental freedoms of citizens would be if the open Europe also closed itself. Turn like those who consider our free and tolerant way of life, where each person is respected, a threat to themselves. Can anybody really imagine that we could live in a society where the citizens are afraid of their parliament, government, police and army? Where the daily concern of the people is not how to live, but how to survive.
Colleagues! Our biggest challenge is the fact that a considerable part of fellow Europeans today are afraid. It means that both the governments and the parliaments have to prove every day that the power structures guaranteeing the security of our citizens are professional and able to effectively safeguard  the fundamental freedoms and human rights. We have to understand that in this conflict of the open and closed worlds we can be successful only if we act together. 
Let us help the people who come to us with a simple wish – to stay alive and to live free.  But let us also remove the fears of those citizens who in this new globalising world have remained in the rain. Maybe just for a simple reason that they do not have work any more. And the European Union should then be an umbrella, shouldn’t it?  Let us reflect why it seems to those who are in the rain that they got wet because of the umbrella, and not because of the bad weather. And if necessary, let’s mend the umbrella!
